
   

Rt. Rev. WIlfrid J. Langlois Assembly # 1789 

 

 

Tues. Jan. 21st, 2025 

 Meeting - 7:00 p.m.  

St. Anne’s Parish Hall 
 

Tues. Feb 18th, 2025 
Meeting - 7 :00 p.m.  

St. Anne’s Parish Hall 
More details if a February       

dinner will be communicat-
ed closer to the date. 

  

 

 

   January - February 2025 

 

DECEMBER GENERAL MEETING - MEAL  WITH OUR LADIES AND PAST 

AND CURRENT DISTRICT MASTERS OF THE FIFTH  ONTARIO DISTRICT 

The picture below shows Former District Master Gord Edwards and 

Current District Master Paul Johnstone along with members of  Rt. 

Rev, Wilfrid J. Langlois Assembly who have now purchased the new 

colour guard uniform,  Left to right: Former District Master of  the 

Fifth Ontario District Gord Edwards, DGK Carl Baillargeon, Cur-

rent District Master Paul Johnstone, Purser David Lee, Faithful 

Navigator Jerry Marotte,  Captain Ron Barnhard,  and Commander 

Laverne Martins.                                  …. Photo by Laurie Barnhard 

 

  



 2 Faithful Friar – S.K. Rev. Mark Poulin 

My dear brothers, I offer this article for your prayerful reflection throughout this 
month. I hope it will fruitfully enrich your prayer and family life. 

The Role of Catholic Men in Upholding Faith and Family 

In today's fast-paced and ever-changing world, Catholic men are called to be 
pillars of faith, strength, and stability in their families and communities. This role 
is not just a duty but a profound vocation that aligns with the teachings and ex-
ample of Jesus Christ. Embracing this calling involves a commitment to spiritual 
growth, leading by example, and fostering a nurturing and supportive environ-
ment for those around us. 

Spiritual Leadership 

One of the Catholic men’s core responsibilities is to be spiritual leaders in their homes. This means par-
ticipating in the sacraments, attending Mass regularly, and cultivating a personal relationship with God 
through prayer, reading Scripture, and seeking spiritual guidance. St. Joseph, the earthly father of Jesus, 
is a perfect model of humility, obedience, and steadfast faith. His example inspires Catholic men to lead 
with integrity and devotion. 

Leading by example is crucial. As St. Francis of Assisi famously said, "Preach the Gospel at all times. 
When necessary, use words." Actions often speak louder than words, and children and spouses are more 
likely to embrace the faith when they see it lived out authentically. This includes showing compassion, 
practicing forgiveness, and genuinely loving God and their neighbour. 

Fostering a Strong Family Unit 

Catholic men are called to be protectors and providers, ensuring that their families have not only their 
physical needs met but also their spiritual and emotional well-being. This involves creating a home envi-
ronment where faith can flourish. Regular family prayers, attending Mass together, and celebrating reli-
gious traditions and feast days can strengthen family bonds and deepen everyone's faith. 

Open communication and active participation in family life are also essential. Encouraging discussions 
about faith, morals, and values helps children develop a strong foundation and navigate life's challenges 
with a clear sense of right and wrong. By being present and engaged, Catholic men can support their 
families through the trials and triumphs of life. 

Community Involvement and Service 

Beyond the home, Catholic men are responsible for being active members of their parishes and commu-
nities. Volunteering for church ministries, participating in charitable activities, and supporting community 
events are ways to live out the Gospel and make a positive impact. The Knights of Columbus, for exam-
ple, is an organization that provides numerous opportunities for men to serve their church and communi-
ty while growing in their faith. 

Pope Francis has frequently emphasized the importance of reaching out to those in need. In Evangelii 
Gaudium, he writes, "An authentic faith...always involves a deep desire to change the world, to transmit 
values, to leave this earth somehow better than we found it." Catholic men are called to be agents of 
change, working for justice and peace and helping to build a society that reflects the values of the Gos-
pel. 

Conclusion 

Catholic men are vital in upholding the faith and nurturing their families. By embracing their vocation as 
spiritual leaders, protectors, and active community members, they can make a profound difference in the 
lives of those around them. Following the example of saints like St. Joseph and heeding the guidance of 
the Church, Catholic men can become faithful witnesses to the love and mercy of Christ, fostering faith 
and hope in a world in need of both. 

Faithful Friar. 

Sir Knight Fr. Mark Poulin 
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Faithful Navigator – S.K. Jerry Marcotte 

 

A Thanks and a Hope for 2025… Dear SKs and our Assembly, Brother Knights and 

Friends….. It always seems to be fitting at this time of the year that we feel thanks for what 

has brought us into this Christmas Season both with regard to our faith and our connection 

with family and friends. But, as those in our Assembly and a few guests who joined us for our 

Christmas Dinner on December 17th, specific thanks are due. Firstly, I wish to thank all the 

executive members of our Assembly who have contributed to the progress of the Assembly this 

past year as well as to all the members who showed support by attending meetings, and one or 

more functions and gatherings through the years. Everyone’s presence and hope and stake in 

the future of our assembly is most needed. As to the dinner on December 17th, I wish to thank the five ladies 

from the TLC (Tecumseh Ladies’ Council) who so willingly helped serve and ‘hostess’ the fine dinner. Special 

thanks to President Lana Fauteux, Rose Laforet, Thérèse Derikx, Lois Drouillard and Suzanne Beneteau for 

helping us out. I believe that all guests were pleased with the fine dinner that was catered by Larry Vallières 

and staff at Rosa’s Pizza on Walker Road. It was tasty and plentiful and contributed to a relaxed atmosphere 

for our members. Thanks to those members, some of whom were unable to attend, but who readily provided a 

door prize to make the evening take on a festive tone. Included were several prizes from SKs Emod and 

Maureen Greff, Paul and Shawn-Anne Brisebois, Paul and Liz McNamara, Jerry and Donna Marcotte, Jack 

and Penny Regnier, and from groups including Councils 9671 and 4375, Ste. Anne Cemetery Board and Pat 

Simone, Manager, Leisure Trailer Sales (SK Ed and Monica Raymond) and from Rosa’s Pizza and Larry Val-

lières. Thank you to Ron and Laurie Barnhard and John and Pauline Chenier for donating a dessert item. All in 

all, the event ‘left a good taste in one’s mouth’ as we close out one year and welcome in the next. We appreciat-

ed the attendance from the new Master of the Fifth Ontario District Paul and Cheryl Johnston and from our 

retiring DM Gord and Cheryl Edwards. Although a photo/story will fittingly be published in ‘The Fourth De-

gree News’, I am pleased to report that SK Carl and Karen Baillargeon were awarded the ‘Family of the Year’ 

for 2023-2024 and SK Tom Ray was presented the ‘Knight of the Year’. Read the next issue of Assembly 1789’s 

bulletin to see why! Ever since ‘Gaudette Sunday” or the third Sunday in Advent I have remained in hope for 

the continuance and growth of our Assembly. So ‘gaudette’ in Latin means hope, and so the point of the ap-

proach of Christmas is to ‘rejoice in hope’ at the coming of the Savior. Let us allow the feeling of ‘hope’ to be 

with all as we launch another calendar year in the life of our assembly. Let it be accepted that all in our mem-

bership is valued and important to the wellbeing of our assembly. May all do what they can and when in con-

versation with others, acknowledge that there is a valid purpose for the Fourth Degree. We currently have six 

SKs in the new (already 7 years old) uniform with a few more on the cusp of ordering. I know that there will be 

much opportunity once we have our own contingent and can get 6 or more out to support functions and in-

crease the presence of our assembly. Kindly remember in your prayers SK Art Huggins who is facing mobility 

challenges, to SK Gary Smith who is recuperating from some surgery and to SK Alan Sims who has returned 

home after a stint in the hospital. One’s health is indeed something to appreciate on a daily basis. As all may 

recall and as was launched here in Windsor this past September, the Knights of Columbus will be celebrating 

125 years of progress in Ontario. It is the hope of the Fifth Ontario District to celebrate this milestone with a 

shared Exemplification Ceremony with 125 knights willing to further support the Order by becoming Sir 

Knights and joining the Fourth Degree. It would indeed be a memorable occasion in which to take part and the 

welcoming of some younger members would be a boost to many assemblies. Let us all have the ‘hope’ required 

to pursue this goal! Our January General Meeting will take place on Tuesday, January 21st at 7 p.m .at Ste. 

Anne Church. I will not be present but our Captain Ron Barnhard will lead the meeting and your attendance 

will be valued. Also, in the spirit of fraternalism, we wish to promote a Fish Fry on Friday, January 31st at Ho-

ly Name of Jesus Church in Essex and running from 4:30 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. This is the popular Fish Fry con-

ducted by Holy Name Council 3305 but, on this evening, it will benefit the Fr. Alvin P. Marentette Assembly 

2097. I have tickets available but they can also be purchased at the door. You may also wish to contact the 

Faithful Navigator SK Mitchell Kiteley at mitchkiteley2000@gmail.com. On behalf of myself and my wife 

Donna, I wish all of the members of Council 4375, Assembly 1789 much satisfaction in their support of the or-

der and to any friendly reader of this bulletin, may you have an uplifting, healthy and hope-filled New Year!  

Jerry J . Marcotte and Lady Donna FN of Assembly 1789, Advocate of Council 4375  
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Dear fellow Sir Knights, 

The main reason I joined the 4th degree many years ago was to be a part of the colour 

guard, it being the main purpose of the visible arm of our order. I felt a strong sense of 

pride attending parades  and other significant functions but especially by attending  funer-

al of  deceased members.  

When we transitioned to the new uniform there was strong opposition to it, that opposition 

lingering to this day. For a while the old and new uniform could be worn. However the old regalia is now 

banned. 

Our assembly now has  half a dozen members including myself  with the new uniform and at times we only 

get 2 or 3 out to a funeral. 

As you can see from some of Jerry’s articles the families of the deceased are very appreciative of our presence. 

Being in the colour guard gives an opportunity to meet members from surrounding assemblies. We need more 

members with the new uniform. Wearing just the tux isn’t fashionable any more and are in the minority. 

Please consider buying the new uniform and help your assembly return the pride that we used to feel. 

Faithful Captain – S.K. Ron Barnhard 
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Faithful Comptroller - S.K. Mike La Butte  

 Hope everyone had a safe Christmas holiday and are ready to start 2025 off to be 

a great year.  

  Thanks to the members who have paid their “2025” Dues.  Cost of our 

yearly dues are $30.00. Your “2025” membership cards are now available! 

Please make cheque payable to: Rt. Rev. Wilfrid J. Langlois Assembly 1789. 

Send to: Michael B. La Butte  954 Parkview Ave.  Windsor, ON.  N8S-2X4 

You can also drop off your dues on a meeting night. Third Tuesday of the month, meeting starts at 7:00pm. 

If you have any questions regarding your dues do not hesitate to call anytime (519) 944-2658 or Email 

mlabutte@cogeco.ca  If anyone knows of any member or spouse who is sick please let your assembly know. 

Don’t wait to tell someone at the next meeting, so we can respond in a timely matter. Thanks!  We are look-

ing for new members to join our assembly so we can start asking a third degree member now for our next 4th 

degree exemplification!       

Birth and Wedding / Ordination Anniversary Dates 

 

 

January Anniversaries  

Alec & Jean Fauteux 19 

Ron Barnhard & Laurie Fox 28 

  

February Anniversaries  

Daniel & Debbie Laforet 25 

January Birthdays  

Jerry Marcotte 17 

Rejean R. Deshaies 19 

Edward F. Chartrand 20 

Frank Gresch 29 

Michael B. La Butte 29 

Robert G Paquette 31 

February Birthdays  

Tom Farrer 1 

Shawn Sharkey 6 

Robert Cayea 10 

Robert T. Kane 15 

Emod A. Greff 17 

John C. Tomlinson 17 

Terry D. Strong 18 

Mike Charbonneau 25 

Daniel W. Laforet 25 

John A. Rocheleau 25 

Gerald L. Vigneux 26 

Subsequent to being entered in a Christmas Parade 

in Colchester and in the Windsor Santa Clause Pa-

rade the float has been so nicely visible at Ste. 

Anne.  The float committee thank our DGK Carl 

Baillargeon for leading the construction in his 

workshop and for placing the float at Ste. Anne’s.  

the float while it was in use.   

 ‘Regional’ Knights of  Columbus Float On Display 

The pastoral theme of  
the Nativity shone 
nicely on this evening 
of  December 28th.  For 
several days prior to 
Christmas the 
‘regional’ K of  C float 
was dislayed at Ste. 
Anne Church as music 
played.  The McGivney 
Committee will be 
hosting a fundraiser to 
assist in the costs of  
the float....Photo by Jerry 

Marcotte 

mailto:mlabutte@cogeco.ca
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Memorial Mass Hosted by Fr. Victor C. Cote Council At Good Shepherd  

Parish on November 14th, 2024 

Honour Guard Made Up of  Sir Knights and Members of  Fr. Victor C. Cote Council  Process into 

the Church. The Names of  Members of  Rt. Rev. Wilfrid J. Langlois Assembly Deceased  During 

This Year Were Read By Faithful Navigator Jerry Marcotte 

Photos by Todd Legault 

 

For the Knight Motivator Section: 
  
St. John the Apostle: 
"Whoever does not love has not come to know God, because God is love.” 
  
Apostle Paul: 
"Love is patient, love is kind. It does not envy anyone or anything. Love never 

boasts and it's never proud". 
  
Jesus The Christ 
“And know that I am with you always; yes, to the end of time. ... 
Do not let your hearts be troubled.” 
  
“All truths are easy to understand once they are discovered; the point is to discover them.” Galileo 
Galilei 
  
  
  
Regards, 
  
Br. Edward 

Grand Knight Council 9671 - Edward Raymond 
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  I am pleased to be able to re-initiate 

this award subsequent to the covid dol-

drums  because of the importance of fam-

ily and the support of one’s spouse in the 

realm of those active in the Order.  This 

Bro. and Sir Knight along with his wife, 

exemplify a tangible commitment while 

employing all of their talents and skills.  

This Brother joined Fr. Nicholas Point 

Council 4375 on Dec 11, 2002 and was 

indeed a contributor to the council and 

its projects when his time permitted.  

Having retired a few years ago, this 

knight has emerged from the 

‘underground’ and has ‘shed his ener-

getic light’ on his council,  his church 

and our Assembly.   

As a new SK only a year ago, this Broth-

er Knight, upon his retirement, joined 

our Assembly and has quite an impact.  

He soon joined the Honour Guard of our Assembly by boldly ordering the new uniform from the U.S sup-

plier and getting involved.   He and his wife then attended the Milestone Dinner in St. Thomas and virtu-

ally every other occasion calling for an Honour Guard in the Windsor Essex County Area including Re-

membrance Masses, Funeral Masses, McGivney Feast Day Parade and Service at the McGivney Statue Site, 

Special Olympics Day in Chatham,  Legion of Fatima Masses, Cemetery Sunday, and shared in the frater-

nalism with area assemblies and Councils.  Soon because of his enthusiasm, he became a member of the 

125th Anniversary Committee and excelled at the creation of the Souvenir Book and the evening’s video.  

He assisted the last year’s Nativity Float Team of the Archbishop O’Connor Council and then took on the 

task of securing and reconstructing a new 19.5 ft trailer and combined his metalworking, welding and fab-

rication skills to build a new float that will be used by local council at Christmas and Canada Day.  He and 

his wife have operated a greenhouse business for many years, have donated centerpieces for our last two 

Fundraising Steak BBQs and have as well, donated maple syrup products as door prizes.  The beautiful 

flowers that adorn the Ste. Anne property are grown and donated by this couple and they spearhead the 

planting of same.  His wife has become a member of the CWL of St. Anne’s.  This Sir Knight has also tak-

en on an ambitious caretaker volunteer role at Ste. Anne’s and has researched and spearheaded many 

unique projects that are too numerous to mention. He and his wife have helped at Third and Fourth De-

gree Dinners and she has graciously  donated baked goods whenever a situation arises and delivers lunch to 

the volunteers in the workshop.  

This Sir Knight and his wife are indeed the epitome of commitment.  He is a committed usher at Ste. 

Anne’s and aided in the installation of the historic Fatima Bell at Ste. Anne’s Cemetery and has recently 

fabricated flag holders at the main cemetery gates and employed his electrical skills there as well.  In truth, 

I could go on longer and readily cite many other examples of good works to substantiate the award includ-

ing the fact that the candidate is now the Deputy Grand Knight of Council 4375.  This couple’s energy is 

invigorating!   

As you can see and for a myriad of varied reasons, it is my honour to bestow the Family of the year Award 

for Assembly 1789 to SK Carl and Lady Karen Baillargeon.  

Assembly ’s ’Family of  the Year’   2023-2024  

SK Carl and Lady Karen Baillargeon 



 8 

It has become accepted practice for Councils and 

Assemblies to seize an opportunity such as we are 

engaged in this evening, to extend thanks to de-

serving Brothers and Sir Knights who have con-

tributed much to their respective organizations.  

Through the covid years, our Assembly lacked the 

social occasions in which to present such awards although a Family of the Year was presented 

last year to SK Ronald and Lady Laurie Barnhard while we attended the Christmas Dinner host-

ed by Dean Wagner Assembly. 

The soon-to-be-welcomed recipient of the ‘2023-2024- Knight of the Year’ is a most deserving 51 

year Third Degree Member and a 34-year Fourth Degree Member of our Assembly who remains 

consistently present and active.  Despite his many years of activism in our Assembly, as an ac-

tive Honour Guard Member and attendee at all functions such a parades, processions, Remem-

brance Day Services, cenotaph services,  et cetera, even if assisted  with a cane or walker,  reli-

gious events, funeral masses and wakes and Fourth Degree social events area-wide.  This SK lives 

out his mandate as he is active in his parish, serves as an usher at Our Lady of Guadalupe  and 

was named Goodfellow of the Year in 2010 and where he continues to give of himself daily 

throughout the year.  He has served in several positions on the Executive of our Assembly and is 

currently a Commander.  He continues to have a presence and offers good judgement at our 

meetings and has an awesome memory for all things Assembly-related and hence he remains a 

valuable resource.  This SK excels at the ‘fraternalism’ side of the Assembly and has a keen 

knowledge of matters pertaining to the members.   

This SK was named Knight of the Year in 2017-2018 and yet continues with great interest and 

attendance at all matters Assembly related.  He and his wife Lady Marie attend many events 

and both are a fine reflection on the commitment and friendliness of those in our Assembly.  

They are both welcoming fixtures at K. of C. dinners and events and hence spread fraternalism 

throughout the region.  

Following some surgery, and now often seen with the use of a cane, this SK’s sometimes chal-

lenging mobility, has not tempered this SK’s participation in Honor Guards processions and pa-

rades.  He continues to be present at wake services and funerals.  

You’ve heard the quip that ‘This man needs no introduction’ and I suggest that this slogan is 

right for this moment.  

And so, while trying to condense these reflections on this well esteemed Sir Knight, on behalf of 

the Assembly 1789, I am honoured to again bestow the title of Knight of the Year to SK Thom-

as Ray.  

 Sir Knight of  the Year…2023-2024 

For decades, SK Tom Ray has been an en-
couragement to the Assembly. 

Printed below is what was shared prior to the 

 Award being presented to Tom.   
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An Honour Guard presence  by our Assembly ….recorded in a family’s funeral log 

book,  is a reminder of  appreciation of  this gesture…. 

On January 1, 2025, FN Jerry Marcotte visited Mrs. Anita Cam-
peau at her place of residence which is the Banwell Nursing 
Home in Tecumseh.  Coincidently, she was being visited by her 
grandson, Brother Albert Campeau who was visiting her from his 
place of study in Chicago for the Dominican Friars. At this time, 
Mrs. Campeau was gifted with a small, hard -covered pictorial 
book of the funeral/memorial mass of her late husband Sir 
Knight Jean Campeau.  

 

 

These pages in the ‘Funeral Pictorial Booklet” that 

the Campeau family created, shows the final pray-

er of committal that was  shared of SK Jean Cam-

peau  were retuned to the hearse.  

Other photos in the booklet captured  St. Jerome 

Council  and  Fourth joining in a typical wake 

prayer at the front of the church prior to the me-

morial mass getting underway.  Another  photo 

included ion the booklet was that of FN Jerry 

Marcotte  at the ambo presenting the Resolution 

of Condolence as a token from the Assembly. 

 

As well Mrs. Campeau expressed appreciation 
for the  Heritage Brick in memory of her hus-
band that the assembly will be placing at the 
McGIiney Statue Site at Heavenly Rest Cem-
etery.  

This photo, also contained in the family’s booklet, show Sir 

Knights Jerry Marcotte, Tom Ray and Ron Barnhard, who is 

behind Tom,  as well as Laverne Martins, Carl Baillargeon 

and Frank Renaud.  

 

In speaking with Br. Albert on January 3rd, the Campeau 

family have inquired about instituting an educational bursa-

ry in SK Jena Campeau’s name.  The Assembly will be 

pleased to work with the family on this suggestion to honour  

a spouse, father and grandfather. 

Photos on this page by J.J. Marcotte  

June 16, 1928 

October 29, 2024 

As well Mrs. Campeau expressed appreciation 
for the  Heritage Brick in memory of her hus-
band that the assembly will be placing at the 
McGIiney Statue Site at Heavenly Rest Cem-
etery.  
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Council 4375’s festive Turkey Dinner took place on December 13th at the 

 Riverside Sporstmen Club…  ‘Twas a fine and relaxing dinner... 

Left to right are: Fr. Beranrd Akum, Fr. Dan Mo-

rand, Fr. Keith Morrison and Diane and Ed Gerard.  

In the photo at left is Theresa and SK  and  Sentinel of 

Assembly 1789 Mike Charbonneau with Admiral of As-

sembly1789 Frank Renaud.  

 Left to right are Pauline and 

John Chenier and Jack and Pen-

ny Regnier from Assembly 1789 

and Council 9671 and Mike Char-

bonneau from Assembly 1789 

and Council 8919.  

Left to right are: Al and Rob 
Nappa, Noel Mayea and 
Mary and Steve Chick all 
from Council 4375 and 
standing are Kristi and 
Donny Thivière.  SK Donny 
wears several hats... the FN 
of Kerckhart Assembly, 
Chair of LWDA  and GK of 
Mother Theresa Council  
12494 as well as proprietor 
of Donny’s DJ Service. 

Photos on this page...Jerry Marcotte  

Page 6 
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 Councils 9671, 4375 and 2775 within the Lakeshore St. Clair Family of  Parishes host  

Free Skating on December 28th and 29th …  What a great way to get families out during 
the holidays to wear off  those turkey dinners... 

Three generations of  the Tolmie family are 

shown on the Ice at The Atlas Tube Centre along with 

DGK of Council 9671 Dave Pellizzari,.  In the middle is 

Jake  who is Dan’s son on the right with Jax and Jonah in 

front.  

Photo on the right… DGK of 

Council 9671, Dave Pellizzari 

and Jack Regnier also of 

Councl 9671, await the incom-

ing skaters. 

Arriving for the  post Christmas skate are Bro. Joe and Thérèse Derikx with their grandchildren Tatiana and  

Kinsly Parent.   The family group  on the right are  (in the front) Amelia and Grace with their parents Jason and 

Andrea Keller.  Andrea is the daughter of SK of Assembly1789 and Bro. of 9671 Emod Greff and  wife Maureen 

...Photos on this page 
by Jerry Marcvotte  



 12       Your Executive 2024- 2025  - Assembly 1789         

Faithful Friar:  Fr. Mark Poulin                                 (519) 735-6023 

Faithful Navigator: Jerry Marcotte  (Donna)           (226) 375-3113  

Faithful Captain: Ron Barnhard (Laurie)                  (226) 787-4879  

Faithful Admiral : Frank Renaud                               (519) 965-7533 

Faithful Pilot: Vince Buglisi (Sandra)                        (519) 735-6161  

Faithful Purser:  David Lee (Meredith)                      (519) 819-8766 

Faithful Comptroller:  Mike La Butte (Kathy)          (519) 944-2658 

Faithful Scribe:  Jack Regnier (Penny)                       (226) 363-0831 

Faithful Sentinel: John Sabga                                      (519) 915-8362  

 Faithful Sentinel:  Mike Charbonneau (Theresa)      (519) 735-9699 

Faithful Sentinal: Edward Charbonneau (Sonya)     (519) 944-9534 

 

Faithful Trustees:   LaVerne Martins (Cecile)            (226) 676-0138 

 Faithful Trustees:  Eugene Trepanier (Marianne)    (519) 980-9203 

Faithful Trustees:  Norbert Lockwood (Brenda)        (519) 944-2527 

Faithful Head Commander: LaVerne Martins            

 Faithful Commander:  Tom Ray                                 

Faithful Commander: Frank Renaud                           

Sick Committee  - Mike La Butte                                  

Charities Committee  -  Executive Officers 

Newsletter Editor: Ron Barnhard         ron48barnhard@gmail.com  

 

 

To join the ranks of  the Fourth  

1) Must be a Third Degree in good standing 

2) Fill out and sign a Fourth Degree Membership  Docu-
ment. Your Council’s  Fin. Sec. must sign.  

3) The Assembly’s faithful Navigator and  Comptroller 
must sign 

4) Approval at a General Meeting of   the Fourth  

5) 4) Pay $70.00  to the Assembly. 

6) Attend a  local 1/2 Hour Exemplification.  

7) You will be given a new social baldric, a lapel pin and a  
one-year membership  (value: $30.00) 

Support Our Neighbour Councils & Assemblies 

Sun., Jan. 26, 2025 Our Lady of Mount Carmel Council 

13405 Pancake Breakfast. At Our Lady of Mount Car-

mel Church, 4401 Mount Royal Drive. $12.00 C/o Bro. 

Murray Harris: harismurrayj@gmail.com  

Friday, Jan. 31, 2025: Fr. Alvin P. Marentette Assem-

bly FISH FRY at Holy Name of Jesus Church, 146 

Talbot St. Essex, 4:30 to 7 p.m. $18.00 Hosted by Ho-

ly Name Council 33056. FN Jerry has tickets or tickets 

are available at the door or contact FN Mitch Kiteley: 

mitchkiteley2000@gmail.com  

Sat., Feb. 22, 2025: Archbishop Denis O’Connor Coun-

cil 14969 15TH ANNIVERSARY BANQUET. St. 

Angela Merici Hall. 

 Sat., March 1, 2025: 75th Anniversary Dinner of Holy 

Name of Jesus Council 3305 at the Ciocaro Club. 

$75.00 ea. For tickets: GK Doug Bonneau 519-567-

6448. or PGK Tom Bonneau 519-980-0692  


